ATTACHMENT TO DECEMBER 14, 2015, MILWAUKEE COUNTY INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION ENTITLED, 
“ROUTE 80X – POLICY RECOMMENDATION”
In reviewing the Interoffice Communication to which these comments are attached, Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission staff generally agree with the analysis and options laid out by Milwaukee County Department of Transportation and Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) staff. SEWRPC staff have a few comments regarding the alternatives included in the Communication:

· The discussion of the Service-Efficiency and Stand-Alone alternatives presented by MCTS staff match with Commission staff’s understanding of the options presented in the Public Policy Forum’s (PPF) report, and Commission staff agree that there could be significant negative consequences to existing transit passengers caused by implementing the Service-Efficiency option for the Route 80X included in the PPF report. 
· Commission staff agree that a service with such limited frequency (two hours) as described under the Stand-Alone alternative is unlikely to provide a desirable alternative for riders. National research indicates that for express services to attract more riders to the transit system, they should provide service that is three or four times as frequent as the underlying local service running on the same roadway (for instance, express service would come every 10 minutes and local service every 30 to 40 minutes). It would be difficult to implement this recommendation in the 80X corridor, as the underlying local service is made up of numerous different local routes, none of which run the entire length of the corridor. 

·  One possibility could be to run the service only during the morning and evening peak, with no service during off-peak hours. This is not an ideal solution, but as nearly all of the length of the route already has another local route running underneath it, providing service only during peak hours would allow more reasonable service frequency to be provided during those limited hours. Providing service in this fashion would be similar to the philosophy used to determine the frequency of service for the County’s Freeway Flyer routes. 
· Extending Route 63 north on N. Port Washington Road would improve access to employment centers, which was the intent of much of the discussion in the PPF report. Obviously, it would not address the concerns regarding the amount of time that it takes to travel across the County, but it would improve the access of Milwaukee County residents to employment opportunities in southern Ozaukee County. If the County considers this alternative, Commission staff would recommend also considering whether it would be appropriate to analyze providing service to the industrial park along Donges Bay Road in the City of Mequon.
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